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FOR NEARLY 140 YEARS, Skowhegan 

has been a major center for manufacturing 

footwear.  Over the years many hundreds of 

local folks have worked in the shoe shops, 

giving their all to construct a good product 

and earn a decent living. 

ñThe Shoe Shopsò, a featured exhibit in the 

Granville Gallery at the Skowhegan History 

House Museum & Research Center, opened 

June 13th.  This 

new exhibit 

curated by 

former director, 

Melvin 

Burnham, tells 

the story of shoe 

making in 

Skowhegan from 

its earliest days 

through the 

industrial age 

and into the 20th 

and twenty first 

centuries. Those early settlers who carved 

out a life in the Canaan wilderness brought 

few provisions with them. However, they 

did bring their prior skillsets which allowed 

them to succeed in building a new life. They 

prepared the land, established farms, and 

created homes.  Every resource was valued, 

preserved, and used to its fullest, including 

animal hides ï which were used to craft 

clothing and footwear.  Good footwear was 

essential to survival in the wilderness. 

As circumstances changed, the making of 

shoes became an itinerant occupation where 

cobblers went from home to home making 

each familyôs footwear.  The cobblers 

moved on to the next home when the job 

was done or the food ran out.  As 

communities formed, the production of 

most goods became more centralized.  

Cobblers quit traveling from home to home 

and instead, set 

up shop in a 

community 

where locals 

came to them 

for their 

footwear.  

Interestingly, 

tanneries 

became one of 

the most 

common 

businesses in 

the community 

as leather was used not only for footwear 

but also for harnesses, clothing, and 

furniture.       

Beginning in 1882, Skowhegan supported 

the creation and expansion of 

manufacturing jobs by taking subscriptions 

and selling stock to construct new factories, 

including the building New Balance Shoe 

now occupies.  Tax easements and special 

considerations were also extended to 

companies as a way to keep them in 

The Shoe Shops                                                       
by Melvin Burnham 

(The Shoe Shops continued on page 4) 

Somerset Shoe Company, Skowhegan  c.1915     
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Volunteer with Us at History House 
Skowhegan History House Museum and Research Center depends heavily on dedicated and talented volunteers to continue the 

mission of "Preserving an increasingly valuable historic collection representing Skowhegan's legacy and promoting 

Skowhegan's cultural heritage."  Last year our supportive volunteers at the History House donated many hundreds of hours of 

their time in service to the museum, research center, and gardens. 

History House has been greatly enhanced over the years by the dedicated and consistent giving of time, talent and loving care 

by the many volunteers.  We look forward to working with our veteran volunteers again this year.  We also look forward to 

working with new volunteers, like you! 

 Our volunteers help in the following ways: 

Contribute to the community, learn new skills, help others, and assist visitors. 

Design and create displays, catalog artifacts, write articles, and assist patrons with research. 

Assist the Board of Trustees with preparing materials for distribution and mailings. 

Work in the Heirloom Gardens 

If you would like to volunteer or know someone who would, please contact:  Kay Marsh, Volunteer Coordinator  @ 465-7458 

or  grammy.kay.cee@gmail.com , or call History House @ 207-474-6632.  

MELVIN BURNHAM, citing the need for a change, 

retired last season as Museum Director. Members of the 

Board spent a good deal of time determining the required 

actions needed to maintain stability so that History House 

could be in a position to promote continued growth and 

development. We assessed our current strengths and 

voted to reorganize our staffing structure. We decided to 

move forward concurrent 

with strong Board involvement.  

Our strengths include having two talented and devoted 

employees returning for the 2018 season. With the 

combination of their return, a capable group of 

volunteers, and an active Board of Trustees committed to 

supporting their work, the result is a fully professional 

organization dedicated to preserving and promoting 

Skowheganôs cultural heritage. 

The History House Board of Trustees promoted Museum 

Assistant, Kim Wilson, to the position of Curator with 

responsibilities focused on the on-going operation of 

History House. She will be responsible for the protection, 

conservation, and preservation of the History 

House & Museum collections and for providing 

oversight for historic accuracy, presentation, 

and portrayal of the collections and its 

purposes. 

Mariah Bonneau returns for her 3rd year as 

Student Intern. She will assist Kim with special 

projects, conduct tours, enter data into a digital 

catalogue program, and perform other assigned 

duties within the scope of a professional 

museum and research center. 

Melvin Burnham, now as a volunteer, curated 

ñThe Shoe Shopsò, a featured exhibit in the 

History Houseôs Granville Gallery.  At the June 

13th grand opening he presented a program telling the 

story of shoe making in Skowhegan from its earliest days 

through the industrial age and into the 20th and twenty 

first centuries. Melvin 

and Board Member (The Times... Continued on  page  5) 

ñThe Times 

They Are  

a-Changinò - 

but maybe 

not so much! 
by Patricia Horine 

Mariah and Kim in the gardens 

mailto:grammy.kay.cee@gmail.com
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Skowhegan has numerous old homes dating well before 1900 that have interesting 

histories and are of importance and significance to our communityôs history.  

Skowhegan History House Museum & Research Center offers an opportunity for 

residents of Skowhegan with homes at least 100 years old to participate in its Historic 

Home Registry Program.  

 

The program provides an opportunity for the owner to document the homeôs age, 

register it in the Historic Home Registry, and to display an approved house marker 

indicating the original homesteader, the year of construction, and the ownerôs 

affiliation with the Skowhegan History House Historic Home Registry Program. 

Further information can be found under ñProgramsò on our website: 

skowheganhistoryhouse.org. 

New óOral Historiesô Program  

The Skowhegan History House Museum & Research Center will again be open on Mondays, 10 to 1:00 PM, for research 

purposes (no tours). This will allow researchers to come in and concentrate on their research with the assistance of research 

specialists/volunteers, David James or Kay Marsh, if needed.   

New this season  is our Oral Histories program; Trustee Kay Marsh will interview Skowhegan area senior citizens on 

Mondays at History House to compile an oral history of our region. This promises to be an invaluable legacy. Feel free to 

participate! Call 474-6632 for more details or appointments. 

I HAVE LOVED Skowhegan History House since I first 

visited it as a Girl Scout eons ago.  However, various 

other commitments (family, work, etc.) kept me occupied 

and away from the History House until retirement. 

Having been employed in a medical field I am well 

aware that we all come into contact with contagious 

things but I never realized 

that enthusiasm could be one 

of those things - until I 

became exposed! 

My reintroduction to History 

House was helped along by 

my friend, Edna Marshall, 

one of the most enthusiastic 

volunteers Iôve ever met.  

She told me all about the 

interesting things she was 

doing at History House and 

encouraged me to volunteer. 

My initial resistance lasted 

for a couple of years. Then 

in 2016 I finally agreed to 

try my hand at volunteering. 

One of my earliest projects 

was indexing Skowhegan 

industries and businesses from newspaper articles.  Did 

you know that at one time we had three thriving bakeries 

in our town?   Since I was born and brought up here in 

Skowhegan I was familiar with so many of the names 

and occurrences in the materials I indexed. 

Last year I worked on scrapbooks filled with accounts of 

social occasions, such as weddings, graduations, family 

reunions, and births. I smiled as I read the description of 

a bridal shower for one of my teachers.  She became a 

real person as I visualized her in a group of giggling 

girls. She was no longer just my teacher.  I look forward 

to the interesting stories and information Iôll encounter  

 

 

this season.  

I extend an invitation to you, dear reader.  Try 

volunteering at the History House for one season.  But 

beware of my enthusiasm, just like Edna Marshallôs 

enthusiasm, it can be contagious.  I will share it with 

you! 

Celebrating Architectural Heritage - Historic Home Registry Program 

 

 

Confessions 

of a Once 

Reluctant 

Volunteer 
by  

Diane Crawley  

Volunteers Edna Marshall, and Diane Crawley, right, welcome 

visitors to an event 
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(The Shoe Shops  continued from page 1) 

THE EASIEST WAY TO PREVENT INSECT damage 

in your garden is to discourage insects from coming in 

the first place. A healthy garden is the best defense.  Here 

are some suggestions: 

 

¶ Clear your garden area of debris and weeds, which 

may be breeding places for insects.  

 

¶ Build healthy soil - natural composting methods, 

mulch, and top-dressing with compost or natural 

fertilizer are the best way to develop strong, vigorous 

plants. (Guidance on composting: planetnatural.com). 

 

¶ Minimize disturbance - practice no-dig or no-till 

gardening to minimize the introduction of pests to the 

soil and increase the beneficial microbes. 

 

¶ Seaweed Mulch or Spray - contains trace elements 

(iron, zinc, barium, calcium, sulphur, and 

magnesium) to promote healthy development in 

plants. Either will enhance growth and give plants the 

strength to withstand disease. Seaweed mulch also 

repels slugs.  

 

¶ Pull out any weak plants - they may already be 

infected. If not, they will attract predators. Dispose of 

weak plants away from the garden area. 

 

¶ Water early so foliage will be dry for most of the day. 

Wet foliage encourages insect and fungal damage to 

your plants.  

 

¶ If youôve been working with infested plants, clean 

your tools before moving on to other garden areas. 

This will reduce the spread of invading insects. 

 

¶ Beneficial insects, such as Praying Mantid or 

Lacewings fight insect damage - each has a big 

appetite for common garden pests.  Praying Mantid 

and Lacewing eggs (and directions for their use) are 

available at Arbico.com 

 

 

               Getting Rid of Harmful Insects  by Patricia Horine 

production in Skowhegan. These plans worked.  Shoe manufacturing had moved from homes to local shops, to the 

impersonal, multi-floored structures with bosses having expectations directly related to production and profit. 

As goods and trades became less home centered and available in communities, women and children found they could 

supplement the familyôs earnings on the farm by seeking employment in local factories. The industrial age offered a 

new way of life and, as a consequence, the family farm began to slip away.  Shoe shop work, when available, was 

demanding. The pay was low and the working conditions were often poor, especially in the early days.  It required 

craftsmen, familiar with creating a whole product, to now focus on producing a small part of the end product with 

both skill and efficiency. No mistakes were allowed.  Working conditions and practices provided little comfort for 

the needs of the worker.  In the 1930ôs these practices and conditions fueled a difficult strike in Skowhegan that 

lasted for months and had a devastating effect on families, community, and the manufacturers. 

In 1956 eight hours of production line work could yield only $6.00, which was much less than earned in earlier days.  

A skilled worker might be placed on piece work which paid per unit completed, yielding perhaps $8.00 a day.  

Health insurance, sick-time, and guaranteed employment were not provided.   

Shoe factories have come and gone.  Some businesses were sold for millions of dollars.  Other investments were  

lost due to bad judgment or hard times. Today Skowhegan remains at the center of the shoe making industry because 

the New Balance Shoe is the only company producing athletic shoes in the United States.  

Caution: Sprays that kills harmful insects will also kill beneficial insects. 

Two  

young  

local           

 insect   

thwarters 

c. 1870 


